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 Year 6 Spring Term Newsletter
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Welcome back to Year 6! I hope everybody had a relaxing time over Christmas.  This half term, our value is Love and after half term our value will be Hope. This term we have the help of Mr Day as our classroom Teaching Assistant. He will be with us until the end of the academic year.  






Dates for your diary:
20th January: Visit of children’s books author, David Fuller.
1oth February: WWII themed Tea Dance.
13th-19th February: Half Term.
1st March: St David Day: Children belonging to this team can wear their own yellow t-shirt.
2th March: World Book Day: The children can bring their favorite adventure book to read to our Reception class.
17th March: St Patrick’s Day. Children belonging to this team can wear their own green t-shirt.
29th March: Year 6 Collective Worship.
31st March: Last day of term.
And finally…

Thank you very much for your support. We all know Year 6 is very a special year for our children.  If you have any quick questions or concerns please feel free to catch me in the playground in the morning before school, or at the end of the day.  I will happily answer your queries, and it is always good to see you!  If you would like to speak with me more privately, please see me to arrange an appointment.  
Thank you!
Mrs Cox
Year 6 class teacher

English 


This term we are exploring two different authors Shaun Tan, with his picture book ‘The Lost Thing’, and Roberto Innocenti and Ian McEwan with ‘Rose Blanche’. Both are post-modern picture books, simple in their structure yet conveying deep meaning through vivid illustrations. They are ideal to develop the children’ critical literacy skills as well as their understanding of social and moral values of injustice, human dignity and solidarity.


We will be writing a script for ‘Rose Blanche’, postcards, informal letters and a news report from the front line.


As addition to our English curriculum and in conjunction with our topic of WWII, we will learn about war poetry and write poetry.


In our daily guided reading activity we are going to focus on reading comprehension tests ready for our SATS. Please read regularly at home with your child as this is vitally important for the development of their reading and writing skills.   





Homework


Homework will be sent home on Friday and must be handed back in by the following Wednesday.  Spellings will be sent home on Friday and tested the following Friday. It is important that the children take pride in their homework and look after their books by keeping them safe. 





Science


 Our Science topic is ‘Animals including Humans’. Children will learn the function of different organs in the human body and other animals. The statutory requirements being covered are: 


•To identify the main parts of the human circulatory system, and describe the functions of the heart and blood.


•To recognise the impact of diet, exercise, drugs and lifestyle on the way their bodies function.


•To describe the ways in which nutrients and water are transported within humans and animals.


After half term, we will link our learning from the previous term with our new topic. The children will be introduce to Darwin’s ideas of evolution. We will be studying variation, adaptation and distribution of animals 





Uniform


Uniform should consist of grey trousers, shorts or skirt, a yellow polo shirt, a blue sweatshirt, cardigan or fleece, grey socks and dark coloured shoes or sandals (no open toes please). Jewellery should be minimal for health and safety reasons. Please check that all the items are labelled.











P.E


On Thursday afternoon the children will have P.E. with Mr Smith. There will be another session of P.E. during the week. Please ensure children have the correct P.E. kit on these days: navy blue shorts/tracksuit bottoms and yellow t-shirts.  Please make sure all items of your child’s P.E. kit are named. Year 6 children will take P.E. kit home on Fridays to be cleaned, and it will need to come back every Monday.





Maths 


In Mathematics this half term we are concentrating on Number and Place Values, Fractions, and Algebra. It is very important that children feel confident in their knowledge of numbers and their properties. Please feel free to come and speak to me if you need clarification on our methods of teaching any elements of Mathematics. Our daily session, Number Club has been fantastic and everybody has improved in their timetables not only in multiplication but also in division. To help them improve they should practise their times tables at home as much as possible. It is important that the children learn them ‘off by heart’ so that they can perform rapid recall when questioned.





Philosophy and PSHE


At Nutfield Church, we are encouraging our children to listen and respond with thoughtfulness and respect.


This year we will continue to teach Philosophy to the children to facilitate critical and deeper thinking and provide opportunities for children to practise these skills. Our first session was led by Mrs Lane with a great response from the children.  In P.S.H.E we will use our school values as the basis of our work: Community, Peace, Hope, Love, Grace and Joy.





Expressive Arts 


In Art this term we will be improving our drawing and painting skills. In drawing will learn to use stencils to create a picture of a city during the Blitz. We will also be looking at the WWII artist Lowry, and we will create our own propaganda poster.


In music, this term we will be listening and comparing the different style of music during WWII from the English popular songs like ‘The White Cliffs of Dover’ from Vera Lynn,  marching German music, Edith Piaf  as well as the uplifting American Big Bands style.





RE Understanding Faith in our Community


This term the children will be learning about how Faith has changed in the Surrey area. To enhance our learning, a member of the Baptist church is visiting to explain to the children how his church has changed over the years, in Redhill. 


After half term, we will also be studying the Easter Story in more detail and looking particularly at the individuals involved in the events leading up to the crucifixion.














PPA


On Thursday afternoons, I have my weekly non-contact time.  During this time the children will have a Philosophy session led by Mrs Lane followed by P.E. led by Mr Smith. 











Knowledge and Understanding of the World


Our main topic will be WWII. We will develop children’s knowledge of WWII and help them understand how this important period fits into the chronology of Britain. Through discussion and investigation, children will understand the terms ‘evacuees’ and ‘invasion’ and discuss motivations for 


World War II. We will gain historical insight into the lives of British people during this era.


To encourage learning in a creative and fun-filled environment, we will have an afternoon tea dance where members of our community will be invited.











